SWCNA Meeting Minutes, 12/15/2011

Called to order: The meeting was called to order at 7:12 pm by Shelley Kadwell, Secretary, and was seconded by Jackie Jones, Chairperson. Present: Shelley Kadwell, Jackie Jones, and Bob Cornelius.

Minutes read: Minutes were read by Shelley Kadwell, Secretary. Bob Cornelius motioned to approve minutes as read with no corrections. Jackie Jones seconded. Shelley mentioned we should try to obtain minutes from our city-wide neighborhood association meeting. Jackie Jones will check into this.

Old Business: Water tower concerns on SW 13th Avenue (a resident had been concerned about dead shrubs in the water tower area). Jackie Jones went to the Canby Utility meeting (Bob Cornelius was present and is on the Board). Sue Arthur from the Utility Board said she would check with landscapers as they were under warranty and were subsequently replaced.

Truck route on 13th Avenue, Jackie Jones went to the City Council Urban Renewal Meeting and found that the truck route is through 13th Avenue and it is considered an arterial street (a main thoroughfare). The TSP wanted to call it a collector street. Collector streets can only go to 30 mph and an arterial can go up to 35 mph. Jackie brought that to their attention and they wrote it up as it could not have the speed raised over 25 mph. More traffic calming measures are to be taken on 13th. Jackie Jones will obtain minutes from that meeting for our Secretary book records.

New Business: Jackie initially was going to resign, but has decided to finish her term. We all as board members have two year terms through September of 2012.

Shelley Kadwell asked if retrofitting to the old water tower was done. Bob Cornelius said within the last month the Utility Board received a grant to help with that. Will wait until the summer peak water use has passed to do the work. Both tanks are being used presently, less stress on both tanks. It will be retrofitted fairly quickly by the end of 2012 once they start. The older one will be painted a similar color. Mural request can be addressed at that time, but if the paint is graffiti proof there will not be a mural.

Bob Cornelius mentioned Hope Village had 4 acres annexed in so they can develop more garden homes.

Late Spring/Early summer we will have a SWCNA Neighborhood Association picnic or potluck. Location and date TBA.

Elections will be next September 2012 for all Board positions. Adjourn: Jackie Jones proposed to close the meeting, and it was seconded by Bob Cornelius at 7:43 pm. All approved to adjourn.

Submitted by: Shelley Kadwell, Secretary

